Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

February 21, 2013  
Josephine’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1835 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Randy Woodard  Laverne Goodge  Ed Koziol  Bill Strubbe  John Wayman  

Everett Henry  Aaron Lenart  Joe Albergo  Ron Valitsky  Bruce Turner
Guest Speakers:

No guests were in attendance.
Meeting Minutes:

Meeting minutes from the previous meeting were approved as presented.
Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer’s report was presented to the body. Dues report was reviewed. A $534 bill for batteries for the HazMat team was approved for payment. All reports were passed as presented.
Motion was made and passed to note in the minutes that Ashtabula City FD and Ashtabula Twp FD have not paid into the survivor fund.

$1317.91 was moved by vote of the body from the County Fire School line item to Training fund.

Air test bill was tabled in search of an explanation of the expense. 
Correspondence:

The SCBA bottle issue will be answered soon by a Scott engineer.
Old Business:

280 attended MCFCA Symposium in Boardman.
84 hour transition class has started. The FFII class starts March 5. Hazmat tech class planning stage for March / April and a 36 hours class TBA at ATech.
New Business:

Brief discussion was held on the request from the Ashtabula Co. Commissioners for a letter of support for a grant from local government innovation fund. After the discussion a vote was taken and it passed with 2 opposed.
Rope Rescue class levels 1 & 2 will be held in March and April – Contact Ed Koziol.

Please bring review comments on annex F to the March meeting. Changes or comments will be sent on to Tim Howson.

Winter symposium was well attended.
Committees:
EMS: A short discussion was held on HIPPA and how the 2011 / 2012 changes affect ambulance services.

Hazmat: Discussion on our current HazMat team was held with several concerns being raised such as the $200 being collected each year and how many members do we have. We need more people on the team and we need to hold a brainstorming meeting to find ways to improve services and move forward from here. A committee was formed with members to be Mike Fitchet, Tom Steele, Bill Strubbe, Ed Koziol, and Joe Albergo.
Water Rescue: The next training March 9th at Rome FD. 40 members attended and the Polar Bear Plunge went well.
Good of the Order:
The meeting was adjourned at 2030 with the next meeting at Scooters in Andover on March 21, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
